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Quilt Guild Website is www.SiouxlandSamplers.org

What’s Inside: 
 New Presidents Message 

 Jan & Feb Birthdays 

 Feb Quilt Guild Meeting agenda 

 Minutes from Dec & Jan Meetings 

 Monthly Minis 

 Financial Statement 

 

 

 

 Happy February!!   

It's LEAP YEAR!! 

You will receive this message when cold, 

snowy, icy January is over. 

We're that much closer to warmer weather. 

Leap Day is on a Saturday this year. 

What are you going to do with that extra day? 

I might pack my bag for my week in Florida; 

or maybe I'll go to a movie AND buy 

popcorn. 

Whatever YOU do - I hope the day is a great 

one! See you at guild on the 10
th

. 

Kay Dahlquist 
 

Siouxland Samplers Quilt Guild 

Board Members 

President –Kay Dahlquist          Secretary- Monica Holland 

Vice President- Lois Pirozek       Membership- Mary Stoneburg 

Treasurer- Betty Pratt              Newsletter- Sharon Bobier 

Chairwomen 

Sunshine Quilts Chairwoman- Alyce King 

Greeting Card Chairwoman- Mary Pointer 

Website Chairwoman- Cindy Grimm 

 

Thank You Cards 

 Sioux City Comm Schools sent a thank you for 

the donation of hats and gloves 

  

 The Warming Shelter sent a thank you for the 

donation of Christmas stockings 

  

 Mercy One, Unity Point-St Luke’s and Hospice 

of Siouxland sent their thanks for Christmas 

stockings donated for their pediatric patients 

  

 The Karen Kounas Family 

  

 

 

 
 

 

January Birthdays 
Alyce King-1/3   Debby Cramer-1/5 

Cindy White-1/16    Rosalind Guerriero-1/20 

Pam Harvey-1/24   Christine Gengler-1/25 

February Birthdays 
Rhonda Weber-2/13   Mary Baklund-2/15             

DeeDee Johnson-2/18      JoAnn Asmussen-2/20 

Jeanette Togstad-2/26           Pam Clark-2/27 
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      Meeting Agenda   
February 10

th 
Tammy Kratky 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                
   

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

MONTHLY MINI— 2020 

January           Kay Minor- won by Cindy Grimm 
February         Mary Baklund 
March             Laura Richert 
April                Teri Mevius 
May                 Cindy Grimm 
June          needs updated 
July                  Cassie Lichtenberg 
August             needs updated 
September     needs updated 
October          Sharon Bobier 
November      Dianne Schlotman 
December      DeeDee Johnson 

 

Organizing Our Paperwork 

The February program will focus on 

organizing your paperwork (Quilting, 

sewing, etc.) 

Bring your patterns, pamphlets, 

business cards, etc 

We had some 3-ring binders donated, 

so no need to bring your own. 

If you keep pictures and notes on your 

phone, download the Trello app and set 

up your account before the meeting. 

I love this app, and will have some 

hints on getting started, and 

organizing without all the paperwork. 

 

Thanks, Tammy 
 

 

Recurring Monthly 

 Guild meeting second Monday of the month 

 Girl’s  Night Out 2nd Friday of the month 

 Hand Sewers and Appliquers  meet 4th Thursday  

 

 
WANT ADS and ISO 

(New Addition to newsletter) 

Do you want to sell something or are you in search of (ISO)        

something someone may have to sell to you? 

LIST IT HERE! (Please submit before the 1st of the month) 

 1989 Bernina sewing machine (loaded) 

 Please see Mary Stoneburg or call 712-574-4767 

 Angel Dresses- anyone need wedding dresses to 

remake into Angel dresses? Contact DeeDee 

Johnson as she has 2 dresses. Call 817-915-0474 

 

Upcoming  Events 

March 9th Guild meeting – TBD 

March 13th    Trunk Show with Heather Mulder Peterson 

presenting. 7-9pm Redeemer Lutheran Church 3204 S Lakeport St. 

Guild members should bring a pan of bars or 2 dozen cookies for 

their fee ($5 for non-guild members) 

 

March 14th Class with Heather Mulder Peterson. (The class costs 

$10, book is $16). A Salad Pot Luck for lunch with the dessert of 

leftover bars and cookies from trunk show on March 13th. Water, 

ice tea and coffee will be provided. (We may order pizza having 

everyone pitch in $$ and the salads will be a nice compliment) 

August 29th Sweat Shop  (See attachment) 

Oct 23-25th Quilt Retreat at Carol Joy Holling Retreat Center 
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Siouxland Samplers Quilt Guild 

Meeting Minutes  December 2019 
Meeting opened by Teri Mevius 

40 Members present        

Two guests:  Mary Barwick and Brenda Olson 

New member:  Brenda Barwick 

Monthly mini by Dee Johnson- Won by Sharon Bobier 

Jan monthly mini by Kay Minor 

Lois Pirozek wants to know which pattern the quilt wants to make from Heather Mulder Designs. She will have a 

class in March.  The consensus of the members present decided to have Lois decide.   

Heather Mulder truck show will be Mar 13.  Class will be Mar 14. 

Volunteers are needed for the next few months monthly mini.  Jan- Kay Minor.  Feb-Mary Backlund.  Mar-Laura 

Richard 

Upcoming programs—Jan-Heart and Hand.  Feb-Storing your papers. 

Lois asked for everyone’s Bucket Lists.  Can be turned in at Jan meeting. 

There are some sweatshirts and t-shirts available from the quilt show.  2xl sweat shirt and L T-shirts.   

Kay Dalquist volunteered to be our new quilt President.   

Quilts that had received ribbons at the quilt show were shown and photographed. 

Anyone having a quilt to donate to Lila Mae’s House please bring to the Feb meeting.  The guild is hoping someone 

from the house will come and talk about their program.  They have two full size and a king size bed. 

Show and tell 

Christmas potluck and rummage sale followed. 
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Siouxland Samplers Quilt Guild 

Meeting Minutes  January 2020 

-Meeting opened by Kay Dahlquist 

-Seven members had perfect attendance in 2019.  Sherry Book, Michele Hayden, Vicki Johnson, Tammy Kratky, Lynn Morgan, 
Nancy Muecke, Donelle Olsen, and Diane Schlotman 
-There was no newsletter in Jan, so Kay read her New Year’s Letter to the guild. 
-Three thank you notes were received.  Karen Kuenas family, Sioux City Schools, and the Warming Shelter. 
-Guests:  Robert Jaminet and Sister Shirley 
-New members:  Brenda Olson, Natalie Hsu, Mary Barton 
-Monica Holland read Dec minutes 
-Treasures report:  $18,138.20.  We need to spend some money. 
-Monthly mini by Kay Minor. Won by Cindy Grimm.  Kay Minor didn’t attend.  Will get monthly mini to Cindy later.   
-Feb monthly mini by Mary Baklund 
-Any news for the newsletter get to Sharon Bobier by the 1st of the month. 
-Sharon will post any classifieds from guild members only at no charge. Send to her email;  ggmasunny@hotmail.com 
-Mary Baklund will update the membership roster.  Will have done in March. 
-Need helpers for Girls Inc. Tues 6-7.  Last two Tues in Jan needs help.  Feb, Mar, and April left to fill. 
-The Sweat Shop is August 29th.  Tammy Kratky showed an example of a quilt top we could make consisting of 47 jelly roll 
strips.  Papers with monthly strip donations was passed out.  If we all donate some each month, kits can be made and sewing 
will be smoother on the 29th. Strips WOF 2.5”. Groups of 5-6.  1 foot section cut off ends and alternate sides.   
-Tammy explained the Sweat Shop.  Donation quilts made the same year as our quilt show. 
-Tammy will present the program in Feb.  Organizing our quilting paperwork.   
Bring your papers to the Feb meeting, binders will be available. 
-Mary Pointer sends out cards when needed. Let her know if you need a card sent to someone. 
-Hand quilters and Appliquers meet the 4th Thursday.  4:30-7.  Sunrise. 5501 Gordon.  Enter door marked 5501.  Receptionist 
will guide you to the right room. Bring you projects and snacks to share. 
-Alyce King takes care of Sunshine quilts.  Ask her if you need batting. Guild will take quilts of any size and or bavkings.  Kay 
asked that we start a notebook documenting donations.  These quilts are given to the police, fire dept, burn unit, hospital, 
tornado victims, etc.  average size is 40x45, 50x50.  Not bed size.  Lap size.  Can be made from any fabric. 
-Sherry Book reported she received 64 hats, 68 mittens, 3 scarves, socks, and a pair of slippers.  She will accept donations all 
year.  Items were distributed to Sioux City schools, Center for Domesic Abuse, and Sunrise Retirement. 
-Lois Pirozek received 32 stockings.  Distributed to St Luke’s, Mercy, and the Foster Closet. 
-Lois also said Hospice is now a level 5  Need all the banners for vets that you want to give. 
-Tentative Plans for 2020 guild meetings: 
—Mar will still be our meeting.  Trunk show on the 23th. Class 24th.  Sign up in Feb. 
—April: Tin Ceiling Quilt Show May: Strip poker.  Bring fat quarters and poker dice if you have them. 
—June: sharing time with Jane. Getting to know your new board members. July:  Potluck and rummage 
—Aug: New rulers Sept: T. Carter trunk show.  Oct:  Eric Plank trunk show and class.  
---Nov: Blooming Minds Dec:  Potluck and rummage. 
-Larry Cope from Hawarden requested the next quilt show be held at their venue.  Price would be $800. Guild decided it was too 
early to decide.  Show chairs are not even formed.  Will table until later. 
-Get your Bucket List lists to Lois by Jan 31.  Awards will be announced in Feb. 
-Sioux Centers quilt show is in May.  Need any quilts from the swap to be shown in their show. 
-Carol J. Holling retreat is Oct 23-35.  Sign ups on back table.  Spaces for guild members until June and then opened for non 
guild. 
-Vicki Johnson delivered 8 quilts to Hope Street Sober House.  Located across from Heelan.  Need two more quilts 
60x90.  Program is run by a grant.  The men must work, be clean and do their own cooking. 2 men per room. 
-The guild can receive 5$ per subscription to Fons and Porter magazine.  Will put out a sign up to see if there is any interest. 
-Program was Sister Shirley Finnegan from Lila Mae’s House.  She explained the program for Sex Trafficked persons in our 
area. 
-Meeting closed and show and tell. 

 

 

 


